Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

March 10, 2009

The Honorable Barack H. Obama President of the United States The White House Washington, DC 20500

by facsimile: (202) 456-3343

Dear President Obama:

As members of the U.S. House of Representatives from rural congressional districts, we have noted with interest your creation of a White House Office of Urban Policy. This letter is to encourage a similar and equivalent White House office to work on rural issues which affect Americans who live in less densely-populated areas of the country. The unique policy matters faced in rural America include, but are not limited to, specific concerns regarding agriculture, conservation, economic development, education, health care, information technology, and transportation infrastructure, among others. We are sure your administration would benefit from an office devoted to the effect of federal regulations on rural Americans and our communities.

Even broad policy measures can have specific, severe ramifications in rural areas. For instance, a recent proposal would reapportion the federal gas tax based on miles driven rather than gallons of fuel consumed. In rural areas, where the consumption of gasoline is more efficient on long commutes over un-crowded highways, many of our constituents commute more than 60 miles each day. Such a shift in policy would have a devastating effect on rural families' budgets and the bottom lines of our businesses, and we applaud you for rejecting the proposal. We hope you will continue this commitment to addressing the needs of rural communities.

As you work to elevate the concerns of rural Americans in your administration, the members of the Congressional Rural Caucus are ready to work with you on a bipartisan basis to provide input and information about the many issues with specific importance to our constituents. Thank you very much for your consideration of creating a White House Office of Rural Policy to directly address these topics. We look forward to working closely with you on the matters of concern to the millions of Americans in the rural congressional districts we represent.

Very sincerely,

Travis W. Childers

Congressional Rural Caucus, Co-Chair

Adrian Smith

Congressional Rural Caucus, Co-Chair

Congressional Rural Caucus, Vice-Chair

Glenn Thompson

Congressional Rural Caucus, Vice-Chair

Maxion Berry Michael H Michael Land Bedynz John Boogna Jengel Borne Kohert B. Adeulos Kam Pin Walt Minh Jan Faclos for Real. Assa Trum Lety Marty Arten Mains Sill Shuster Bobly Bright Six James Mali Wilm Jan Jan Mac / hung Kochen allepiden De Cheb Bart Lugale

that (dwards Jambale Billing ! Tiffelism